1 December 2004

Prison Visiting Committees.
208. Mr. N. O’Keeffe  asked the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform the names and addresses of the persons who have been appointed and re-appointed to prison visiting committees from 1 January 2004 to date; the number of politicians that have been appointed or re-appointed from 1 January 2004 to date; and if he received political representations on behalf of any of these persons. [31788/04]
Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform (Mr. McDowell):  The table below sets out details of the individuals appointed and re-appointed to prison visiting committees from 1 January 2004 to date. It is not practice to furnish members’ personal details and the table therefore outlines the county in which each member resides, rather than their individual addresses.

	Name of Institution 
	Name of Member 
	County of Residence 
	Date of Appointment 

	Castlerea Prison Visiting Committee 
	Ms Mary Hoade 
	Co. Galway 
	9 November, 2004 

	Limerick Prison Visiting Committee 
	Mr. Pat Driscoll 
	Co. Kerry 
	15 November, 2004 

	 
	Cllr. Michael O’Shea 
	Co. Kerry 
	15 November, 2004 

	Midlands Prison Visiting Committee 
	Mr. Colm Wiley 
	Co. Clare 
	9 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	 
	Ms Teresa Mulhare 
	Co. Laois 
	9 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	 
	Ms Jennifer Murnane O’Connor 
	Co. Carlow 
	9 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	 
	Mr. Patrick Boland 
	Co. Offaly 
	9 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	 
	Ms Nuala Halpin 
	Co. Dublin 
	9 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	 
	Ms Brigid Teefy 
	Co. Limerick 
	19 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	 
	Cllr. Jody Gunning 
	Co. Offaly 
	15 November, 2004 

	Mountjoy Prison Visiting Committee 
	Ms Bernie Nolan 
	Co. Dublin. 
	4 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	 
	Ms Paddie Connellan 
	Co. Longford 
	4 April, 2004 (re-appointment) 

	Port Laoise Prison Visiting Committee 
	Ms Eilis Croke 
	Co. Laois 
	3 March, 2004 

	 
	Ms Ann Turley 
	Co. Laois 
	3 March, 2004 

	Wheatfield Prison Visiting Committee 
	Mr. John O’Neill 
	Co. Kildare 
	8 November, 2004 

	 
	Mr. Stephen O’Neill 
	Co. Dublin 
	8 November, 2004 


Members of prison visiting committees are, appointed by the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform for a term not exceeding three years. At that point they are automatically removed from the committee and are either re-appointed for a further term or replaced by new members. No person can become a member of a visiting committee if he or she is in receipt of a salary paid out of the central fund other than a Member of Dáil Éireann or Seanad Éireann. I am not clear as to precisely what the Deputy means in relation to the number of politicians that have been appointed or re-appointed from 1 January 2004 to date. No Members of Dáil Éireann or Seanad Éireann have been appointed or re-appointed to the prison visiting committees during this period.

Since becoming Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform it is my practice to appoint all new members of prison visiting committees to a prison in their home county or a neighbouring county.

Appointments to the visiting committees are made by me on foot of representations, usually either by individuals nominating themselves or from local representatives nominating a constituent. I can confirm that representations by elected representatives were received by me in relation to nominating some of these individuals for appointment and re-appointment during these period.

